KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

July 10, Our Lady of Fatima Church, Alcoa

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Fr. Alex. 

Those present: Greg English, Angie Feltz, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath,  Judy Holt, Beatriz Rincon, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, Dick Shriver. Fr. Alex Waraksa, and guests Bob Ketteringham, Nancy Kinerson, and Oralia Ortiz.

Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima had offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  Jim reported that the Crossville Cursillo group had also been praying for the meeting.

All present prayed the Leaders' Prayer and participated in group reunion.  

Secretary: Kay

Kay thanked Marianne Hartman for taking the minutes at the previous Secretariat meeting.  She stated that there was one addition, one correction, and three typographical errors in the minutes.  She thanked the Secretariat members who had submitted changes and/or additions.  The minutes were changed and corrected as needed and then posted on the web site.  The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer: Debbie

Debbie distributed copies of the treasurer's report(attached).  The bank balance as of July 10 was $2204.59.  There are no outstanding bills.  The total amount includes advance payments for the upcoming weekends.

She also distributed a banking summary (attached) showing income and expenses for the various categories. 

Music:  Judy  

Judy stated that there was nothing new to report.

Pre Cursillo: Angie

Angie reported that there are no confirmed candidates for either of the upcoming weekends, men's or women's, English or Spanish.  

She announced that there will be a rosary for the sponsors after they bring their candidates to the weekend.  The intention will be for the people on the weekend.  This had been discussed at the last School of Leaders. 

The sponsors' guidelines are being translated into Spanish.

Cursillo: Greg and Beatriz (Steve Absent) 

Greg reported that all teams are in place for both the men's and women's English weekend.  A request has been sent out to the community to participate in a novena to start the end of July.

The Post Cursillo Chair will conduct the closings of the weekends in the future.

A request will be sent out for prayers for the teams.

Beatriz reported that the Spanish Women's weekend is October 14 – 17 and the Spanish Men's weekend is November 4 – 7.  Both of the Spanish weekends will be held at St. Therese Church in Cleveland.  Beatriz Rincon is the Rectora for the Women's weekend and Ismael Ortiz is the Rector for the men's weekend.

Post Cursillo: Dick

Velma Burke has agreed to be the Palanca co-ordinator.  Bob Ketteringham and Pieter Ulmer are working on parish representatives, and Carol Rummel is editing the Rooster Crows.

Dick has attended four ultreyas in the Diocese.  He is trying to get one new ultreya started.

He has sent out announcements to the community about the Cursillo fund raiser and picnic on August 7.   He is still seeking additional donations for the silent auction. 

Dick is working with Greg and Steve on a format for the closing of the weekends.  

He will be working with the Spanish group reunions in the future.

School of Leaders, English: Lois

Lois distributed a copy of the School of Leaders report to the Secretariat for the last School of Leaders held May 15, at Sacred Heart Cathedral in Knoxville.  Eighteen people attended.  

The next School of Leaders will be held November 13 at a place to be determined.  The theme will “Lay talks on the weekends.”  The topic will be “Ideals.”

Lois stated that the national Cursillo wanted the School of Leaders to be held monthly.  Based on a consensus of the Secretariat. she is planning on doing it every two months.  She will involve deacons more in the School of Leaders.  In 2011 she is planning on having Schools of Leaders every two months at the same location. 

She is ordering new booklets for sponsors and the “What is Cursillo” booklet.

Lois stated that their were no Spanish attendees at the last School of Leaders, even though a room had been reserved for them.    

School of Leaders, Spanish:  Alicia(Erasmo absent)

There was apparently a mix-up with the Spanish School of Leaders on May 15.

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex 

Fr. Alex stated that we should all reflect on how Cursillo has helped our spiritual lives and remember those who influenced us.  Remember the life of Christ and let it renew and refresh us.  This helps in the dry times of our life.  People inspire us in different ways.  We also need to inspire other people.  Jesus is a person that we can relate to, rather than someone who is “out there.”

Lay Director: Jim

Jim stated that he would make all of his comments during the discussion of Old and New Business.  

Old Business

The diocesan Encounter is September 11. 2010.  Fr. Joe Brando will be the keynote speaker and homilist.  Lois will ask Steve to write all priests, deacons, and nuns and invite them to the encounter.  The theme is “We, though many parts, are one body.”    

Jim then asked those present to consider the creation of a Spanish Three Day Coordinator position on the Secretariat..  Discussion was held on whether the position was needed.  Greg stated that he thought there was no need for two positions on the Secretariat for English Three Day Coordinators.  Lois made a motion that we create a position on the Secretariat for a Spanish Three Day coordinator.  Dick seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  A person to fill this position will be voted on at the September meeting.   

Discussion on Secretariat meeting schedules was tabled until a new Lay Director is elected in September.  

Jim reviewed the election procedures.  

New Business 

Elections for new Secretariat members will be held at the September 25 Secretariat meeting.  Vacancies which will exist are Lay Director, Pre Cursillo, and Spanish and English Three Day Coordinators.  Greg made a motion that one of the positions of English Three Day Coordinators be  eliminated.  Dick seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  

Jim then read from the by-laws concerning attendance at meetings of Secretariat members.  One Secretariat member has not been attending meetings regularly.  Fr. Alex has previously spoken with this member about his attendance at Secretariat meetings, but his attendance did not improve.  Discussion was held on what action to take concerning this member.  It was agreed that this member should be removed from the Secretariat according to the by-laws.  Jim will send a letter to this member stating that he will be removed from the Secretariat and that a new candidate will be sought for the position.  The position of Spanish School of Leaders Coordinator will be vacant and be voted on at the September 25 meeting.

Jim reviewed the list of action items and to do assignments.

The meeting was closed with a prayer by Fr. Alex. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE

SEPTEMBER 25

ST. THOMAS THE APOSTLE CHURCH, LENOIR CITY  

                                                          Respectfully submitted,

                                                         Kay Sheldon, Secretary

